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Nathan Stringer

From: Roy Carter <roy.carter.1@hotmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, 28 June 2015 7:12 PM

To: Roy Carter

Subject: STRANGE NEW SIGNS APPEAR!

Hello everyone, some new signs have been erected on Wattle Grove Drive this week pointing to ANZAC RD 

which signal that no vehicle over 5 Tonnes are allowed on Anzac Rd identified as a side road on the new 

signs....HOWEVER no Signs are there to indicate Wattle Grove Drive is not for heavy vehicles and from the 

signs currently being displayed it is just fine to proceed via Wattle Grove Drive to Delfin Drive with your big 

truck via the residential area past the lake along to the Fire Station using Delfin Drive past all of the houses 

whereupon at the end of that road no signs indicate any restrictions at all so the heavy vehicle can then 

choose this way or that to suit itself apparently. 

So the current signage excludes Anzac Rd as a heavy vehicle passage option where there are no residents 

fronting instead directing Heavy Vehicles into the residential housing estate. 

Obviously there must be more signs yet to be situated EXCLUDING Wattle Grove housing estate and the 

pass by of our children's playground next to the lake and then the northern parts of the suburb as a HEAVY 

VEHICLE ZONE. 

The mind boggles. 


